
Elgin County Council 

450 Sunset Drive  

St. Thomas ON, N5R 5V1 

 

Warden Jones and County Council, 

Re: Appointment of County Representative to Green Lane Landfill Public Liaison 

Committee 

The composition of the Green Lane Landfill PLC includes a representative from the 

County of Elgin. This position has remained vacant since the passing of Elsie 

Hutchings. 

Jack Vanderkooy is currently completing eight consecutive years as a Public Member, 

and he is interested in continuing on the PLC as the representative for the County of 

Elgin. Jack has attended regularly, and he actively engages in discussions and asks 

questions on behalf of his community and neighbours of the landfill Site. We would 

welcome his continued involvement in this new capacity. 

There is no specified term for this position, but an annual letter from the County to 

confirm his appointment would be helpful for our records.  

Many thanks, 

Joanne Beaton 

Secretary of the Green Lane Landfill Public Liaison Committee 


